
Substance Abuse Treatment Capacity and Need 
3/16/16 

 
 
Hubs:  Hub capacity and wait list is based on the information hubs submit through the Substance Abuse Treatment 
Information System (SATIS) and reflects an estimate of all Vermonters treated at the hubs, regardless of the payer 
(Medicaid, uninsured, third party, self-pay, etc.) in CY2015.  It is aggregated by the client’s county of residence to show 
the client distribution throughout the state.  In order to present an estimate of the number of individuals to be served 
by the budgeted Northwest Vermont hub region, that region includes all clients in Franklin and Grand Isle counties as 
well as individuals who live in the Northern Chittenden towns of Milton, Colchester, and Westford.    See Attachment 1 
 
OP/IOP/CM and Recovery Services:  The number of individuals being served through the outpatient system includes 
those receiving any combination of the following services at a preferred provider:   individual, group, family, assessment, 
intensive outpatient, and case management in SFY15.   It reflects the same regions used for the hub map.  Because 
recovery services are an anonymous service, there is no reliable way to report unique individuals served – the numbers 
in the map are estimates based on the number of center visits for the region as reported by the Vermont Recovery 
Network.  There are no waits for recovery center services but services are available only when the centers are open 
which varies by region.  See Attachment 2 
 

Planned Location of the Northwest Hub 
 
The state identified the northwestern part of the state as the region most in need of additional hub capacity in the 
“Annual Report on Vermont’s Substance Abuse System of Care January 2016”.   

http://legislature.vermont.gov/assets/Legislative-Reports/SA-annual-report-for-submission1.13.16.pdf  
 
This report shows the continuing waits for service in this region of the state and also includes the following 
recommendation:  “System Capacity Recommendation #4. Increase access to medication assisted treatment in Hubs and 
Spokes by opening a Hub in northwestern Vermont.”    
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